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Pure Gold

The evening of October 31 is one
which will linger in the memories of
Winnipeg literature lovers., More
than 500 admirers of William Gold-
ing sidestepped ghosts and goblins
to attend a reading of his works at
The University of Winnipeg Athletic
Centre.

A stimulating speaker, Mr. Gold-
ing read for approximately 45
minutes to an enchanted audience.
The reading was followed by a lively
question and answer session.

Born in Cornwall, England in
1911, Golding wrote his first novel
at age 43, The phenomenal success
of Lord of the Flies led to his
establishment as one of the most
applauded and analysed English fic-
tion writers of the post World War
Il era.

The Missing Link

Construction of a link connecting
the 2 buildings which house the Uni-
versity of Winnipeg daycare centres is
nearing completion. Prior to their
long awaited transformation intoday-
care centres, the square brick build-
ingson Spence Street were 33 year old
apartment blocks, As such, they were
not accessible to the physically dis-
abled. The University of Winnipeg,
with the encouragement of organiz-
ations representing the physically dis-
abled, is ensuring that the new day-
care centres are accessible to all.

Tom Robson, University of Winni-
peg Director of Development, is ex-
cited about the project. “Within the
link, there will be a wheelchair lift,
and ramps. These will provide accessi-

bility to disabled children and parents
and will enable physically disabled
students to participate in the Child
Care Worker Training Program.”

Steve Coppinger, Assistant to Presi-
dent Farquhar, is pleased with the
progress of the construction. “Poor
weather conditions have resulted in
delays in the project’s completion, but
we expect it will be finished very
soon.” A designated area in the link,
Coppinger said, will provide addition-
al study space for University of Winni-
peg students.

The link, to be completed at an
estimated $225,000.00 will also have a
centre courtyard which will serveasa
play area for children enrolled in the
daycare programs.




‘Peter Tittenberger

Peter Tittenberger can be spotted
in the front row of virtually every
University of Winnipeg event. As
staff photographer, he is respon-
sible for maintaining visual records
of University events, producing
audio-visual materials for lectures,
and parficipating in a variety of
University of Winnipeg initiated re-
search projects.

Peter’s interest in photography
did not peak until after he had
graduated from university and had
spent two years in the work force. A
native of Winnipeg, he attended
Garden City Collegiate before enrol-
ling in the Faculty of Engineering
at the University of Manitoba. When
it became apparent that Engineer-
ing was not his calling, he entered
the Faculty of Arts, eventually grad-
uating with a B.A. in Philosophy.

The next logical stop for Peter
was to enter the work force. Once
again, his future became uncertain
when he discovered that working
for the Provincial government of-
fered little stimulation.

In order to further develop his
skills, Peter enrolled in a photo-
graphy course at Red River Com-
munity College. With his newly ac-
quired knowledge of photography,
Peter was hired to join the Western
Canada Pictorial Index staff at The
University of Winnipeg. Shortly
thereafter, he became the head photo-
grapher in the Media Services De-
partment.

Peter’s personal style is not al-
ways reflected in his standard photo-
graphs of University events. Fac-
ulty, staff and students were treated
to a display of his creative work two
years ago as part of the U W.S.A’s
“Exposure” week. It seemed that
“exposure” was a concern of Winni-
peggers who saw these same photos
(unclad kiddies running through a
sprinkler) when they were displayed
in Winnipeg buses.

Peter’s latest project, “Advertising
Photography”, will be featured No-
vember 5-23 at the Floating Gallery,
133 Albert Street. Meanwhile, Peter
will remain busy recovering from
the serious tonsorial operation he
underwent this summer (see photo
for progress report).

Sir William Stephenson Scholarship

Three University of Winnipeg stu-
dents have been selected as the 1985
recipients of the Sir William
Stephenson Scholarship award.

Sir William Stephenson, the man
who by hisdaring intelligence work
during World War II was known by
the code name INTREPID, gave a
gift of $100,000.00 to The Univer-
sity of Winnipeg in 1984. This repre-
sents the largest single private gift
ever made to the University for
scholarship purposes.

The prestigious Sir William
Stephenson awards, valued at
$2,000.00 each, are intended for Can-
adian students at The University of
Winnipeg whodemonstrate outstand-
ing academic achievement, superior
leadership qualities and the poten-

tial ability to make a valuable contri-
bution to their country. Responsi-
bility for selection of award recip-
ients is shared by The University of
Winnipeg and the Sir William
Stephenson Scholarship Trustees
(Dr. R.O.A. Hunter; The Hon. Ster-
ling Lyon, P.C., Q.C.; His Worship
Mayor William Norrie, Q.C.; The
University of Winnipeg President,
Robin Farquhar, and President
Emeritus H.E. Duckworth.

University of Winnipeg students
Elizabeth Martin, Warren Breck-
man, and Shelley Munro were pre-
sented with the awards at a dinner
held in their honour, Wednesday,
October 30, 1985 in The University
of Winnipeg Faculty Club.

STAFF CHANGES

| Bookstore
Positions Vacant:

Name Position Effective Date

Appointments:

Heather Brown LA II, I.U.S. Oct. 1, 1985

‘Douglas Edge Electronic Technician V,  Oect. 21, 1985
Tech. Serv.

Debbie Lyon Research Officer, 1.U.S. Sept. 1, 1985

Cindy Kemp Accts. Payable Clk. III, Oect. 1, 1985
Controller’s Office

Resignations:

Jan Stewart Asst. Manager, Oct. 31, 1985

Director, Continuing Education and Community Service

Library Shelver
Secretary I, CCWTP

Clerk III, Community Relationsand Development Centre

Assistant Manager, Bookstore



Board Highlights from the Meeting of October 28, 1985

President’s Report

Fall Meeting of AUCC

The Annual Fall Meeting of the
Association of Universities and Col-
leges of Canada was held in Char-
lottetown on October 2-3. The Con-
ference portion of the program was
devoted to “the future of university
research”, and was planned and key-
noted by Dr. Arnold Naimark, Uni-
versity of Manitoba President. It
was agreed that we are in a critical
period for university-based research
right now, and the next two-three
years of government policymaking,
university-industry relationships,
and within-university developments
will determine the long-term future
viability of university-based re-
search. It was decided to launch an
immediate nationwide lobbying
strategy to urge federal govern-
ment support for the five-year plans
of the three research-granting
councils.

National Universities Week
Speakers’ Bureau

In connection with the NUW
speakers’ bureau, I stopped in
Guelph on the way home to address
a combined meeting of their Rotary
and Kiwanis Clubs on the nature of
universities.

October COPUM Meeting

The Committee of Presidents of
Universities in Manitoba met on
October 15 at The University of
Winnipeg.

We met with the UGC Chairman,
Ron Duhamel, at his request to dis-
cuss several matters he wanted to
raise with us, including: the Deputy
Minister as a member of our respec-
tive Senates (we agreed that we
should continue as currently pro-
vided for in the relevant legislation);
the need to develop a policy on con-
ditionsunder which the UGC would
recommend an order-in-council to
authorize borrowing by universities
in the future (we agreed that this
would not be necessary but, rather,
that treatment of special needs for
borrowing can best be handled on a
case-by-case — e.g., for cash-flow,

building, bridge-financing, and sim-
ilar purposes); he asked if there
would be major benefits to amal-
gamating the three universities’ pen-
sion plans (we agreed to review a
study of this matter conducted a
number of years ago, which re-
portedly indicated a negative an-
swer); he requested our views on
differential fees for visa students
(our shared position remains opposed
toit); he asked about adjustments in
admission policies (each of us ex-
plained recent changes at our respec-
tive universities); he mentioned the
general need for inter-university co-
operation and communication
(which we are committed to collec-
tively), in regard to such matters as
the proposed inter-university bac-
calaureate program in Nursing,
French-language instruction, and
athletics/recreation studies. We
asked Dr.Duhamel if there had been
any indication yet from the prov-
incial government of funding levels
for next year, and he reported no
knowledge of this due in part to
current confusion about federal
plans for fiscal transfers to the
provinces.

Canadian Red Cross
Blood Donor Clinic

The Clinic held on campus on
September 24 and 25 resulted in a
total participation of 231 donors,
102 donating for the first time. This
representsa decrease in the number
of donors from the same time last
year.

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee recom-
mended:

i) the 1985-86 Operating Income
budget be increased to $21,825,000,
as shown in the revised 15 October
1985 budget, and that,

ii) the 1985-86 Operating Ex-
penditure budget be set at the same
amount, with the departmental bud-
gets to be tabled when they have
been prepared.

Carried.

Pension Committee

The Pension Committee recom-
mends to the Board that:—

Jarislowsky, Fraser and Company
Ltd. be appointed investment man-
ager of the Pension and the Endow-
ment Funds, effective immediately.

Carried.

The Committee recommends to
the Board of Regents that:—

The University of Winnipeg Pen-
sion Plan be amended by lowering
the level of net investment return,
over which pensions can be indexed
from 6.75% to 6.25%.

Request for Representative
on Collegiate Native Educa-
tion Council.

The Dean of Collegiate, in consult-
ation with his Faculty Council, has
developed a proposal for the establish-
ment of a Collegiate Native Educa-
tion Centre at The University of
Winnipeg. This is further to an
earlier proposal which was consider-
ed by the Board a few years ago.

In order to begin working toward
some of the developments included
in the proposal, the Collegiate Fa-
culty Council has approved the esta-
blishment of a Collegiate Native
Education Council. It is their inten-
tion that the membership of this
Council include a representative of
our Board of Regents.

Accordingly, I recommend that
the Board name a representative to
the Collegiate Native Education
Council.

Carried.

(Mr. Doug Weaver volunteered to
represent the Board on the Council).

Use of Alumni Lists

The Board established a commit-
tee to prepare guidelines for the use
of the list of university alumni. The
committee members are: Gail Hall
(Chair), Harvey Sector, Iain Mec-
Dougall. .

Principles and Procedures
for Academic Review

The Board approved principles
and procedures for academic re-
view.

For further information, detail is
available through the Community
Relations office.



m Instructional Development Workshop

B The University of Winnipeg De-
partment of Theatre and Drama pre-
sents LYSISTRATA by Aristophanes
(as translated by Iain McDougall),
November 22-29, 8:00 p.m., Convo-
cation Hall. No Sunday performance,
For reservations call Mrs. Dick,
786-9292.

B The University of Winnipeg Wo-
men’s Association will hold its annual
Coffee Party Tuesday, November 12
at 8:00 p.m., 49 Oak Street. Dr. Mark
Novak of the Sociology department
will address the topic “successful
aging”. Membership is open to all
women affiliated with The University
of Winnipeg. New members are wel-
come. For further information, con-
tact Doreen Smith, ext. 366.

B The Music and Art Committee
with the U.W.S.A. presents Robert
Riseling (clarinet)and Barbara Riske
(piano) Monday, November 18 at 12:30
p.m. in Theatre 3C00.

B Reggae Riddell presents The
Gladiators, featuring Albert Grif-
fiths with Special Guest Yaddy You,
November 15 and 16. Tickets for
administration, faculty, staff and stu-
dents $10.00 at the Info Booth.

B W. Chambliss, Professor of Soci-
ology at the University of Delaware,
will give alecture “Organized Crime
and U.S. Polities”, Monday, Novem-
ber 25 at 12:30 p.m. in Theatre B.

B The University of Winnipeg pre-
sents “A Cultural Extravaganza”,
Friday, November 29, 8:00 p.m. —
10:30 p.m. at the Athletic Centre, 400
Spence Street. Groups such as the
Magdaragat Philippine Folk Dan-
cers, Joycettes Twirlersand the Japa-
nese Kendo Sword Fighters will pro-
vide an evening of entertainment in-
cluding musie, song and dance.
Tickets are $4.00 per person and are
available to ATO, BTO, and the Uni-
versity of Winnipeg Athletic Centre
until November 26.

B The University of Manitoba’s
Dean of Education, John Stapleton,
will address the topic “The Job
Market in the Field of Education”,
November 8 at 12:30 p.m. in 3C01.

The University of Winnipeg is
planning a two-day workshop on
Instructional Development to be held
on campus November 13 and 14,
1985. The workshop will be con-
ducted by Dr. Kathleen Dalgaard,
Staff Development Specialist with
the University of Minnesota.

Kathleen Dalgaard was awarded
a Ph.D. in Educational Psychology
from the University of Illinois. The
emphasis of her thesis was the learn-
ing characteristics of students and
how these characteristics can be
used to design and plan instruction.
Between 1976 and 1983, she was
Director of Faculty Activities at the
University of Illinois and at Lehigh
University. In her current position

an Staff Development Specialist in
the Agricultural Extension Service
at the University of Minnesota, she
conducts seminars on teaching and
arranges inservice Staff Develop-
ment programs for over 700 staff
members.

Dr. Dalgaard has conducted work-
shops at The University of Winni-
peg over the past two years. She has
presented seminars in several areas
including Learning Through Discus-
sion, Effective Testing, Working
with Media in the Classroom, and
Designing Courses.

Participation in the upcoming
workshop is encouraged. For fur-
ther information, contact Maria

Turner, ext. 767.

Robson Award Nomi

nations Open

Nominations are invited from all
segments of the University com-
munity including students, Alumni,
faculty members and administration
for the 1986 Clifford J. Robson Mem-
orial Award for Excellence in Teach-
ing to be presented at the Spring
Convocation in May.

The purpose of the award is to give
recognition to a faculty member of the
University of Winnipeg for Excel-
lence in Teaching.

Nominations should includean eval-
uation of eriteria such as:

B Having a comprehensive know-
ledge of the subject;

B Being habitually well-prepared
for class;

B Having enthusiasm for the subject
and the capacity to arouse interest
in it in students;

B [Establishing good rapport with
students and encouraging their
participation.

Nomination forms are available
after November 15 from the Reg-
istrar’s Office, main floor, Bryce Hall;
the Dean’s Office, 3rd floor, Centen-
nial Hall and the Info Centre, main
floor, Centennial Hall.

Nominations should be sent to the
Chairman of the Selection Commit-
tee, c¢/o the Awards Officer, Regis-
trar’s Office, room 1B05, Bryce Hall
on or before January 31, 1986.

HONORARY DEGREE
NOMINEES SOUGHT

The Senate of The University of
Winnipeg invites, from the Univer-
sity community and the publie, nom-
inations of candidates for considera-
tion as possible recipients of hon-
orary degrees. Such nominations
should include the name and biogra-
phical summary of the nominee,
along with a statement of the nomi-
nator’s reasons for making the nomi-
nation and the name of the nom-
inator. These submissions should be
sent to the Honorary Degrees Com-
mittee’s Secretary, Mr. R.M. Bell-
house, Registrar of the University,
as soon as possible.

In Edition

In Edition is published bi-weekly
by the Community Relations office.

Notices and information for the
next issue of In Edition should be
submitted to the Community Rela-
tions office in Room 4W21 before
noon, Thursday, October 17.H




